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As Passed Legislature

Brief Description: Requesting full funding for the cleanup of the Hanford Reservation.

Sponsors: Senators Hale, Fraser, Eide, Regala and Roach.

House Committee on Agriculture & Ecology

Background: The primary mission of the Hanford Reservation throughout its history was
the production of plutonium. Reactor operations generated several waste streams including
solid waste that was disposed of in burial grounds, low level liquid waste that was disposed
of in the soil, and reactor cooling water, another form of low level liquid waste. The waste
still contaminates and poses a substantial risk to the environment at the site.

In 1989, a Tri-Party Agreement regarding the clean up of the Hanford site was signed by the
State of Washington, the United States Environmental Protection Agency, and the United
States Department of Energy. The agreement provides a schedule with milestones to clean
up Hanford over a 30-year period.

The Department of Energy has two field offices at Hanford. The Richland Operations Office
is responsible for site cleanup and science and technology. The Office of River Protection
is responsible for tank waste treatment. The President’s proposed budget, for fiscal year
2003, funds both of these offices a levels below the amount necessary to meet the obligations
of the Tri-Party Agreement.

Summary: The President, Congress, and the Secretary of the United States Department of
Energy are requested to fully fund the needs of a sustained environmental cleanup at the
Hanford Reservation. Full funding is requested to meet the requirements of federal and state
laws, the Tri-Party Agreement, and to provide environmental protection for the Columbia
River and the citizens of the state of Washington.

Votes on Final Passage:

Senate 46 0
House 97 0
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